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 MINI5280 Newsletter - November 2018 
 

Hello, this is just a reminder that youôre receiving this email because you are a MINI5280 club member. Donôt forget to add secretary@mini5280.org to 
your address book so weôre sure to land in your inbox! 

 
 

Rhonda Johnson president@mini5280.org   Alison Heise      secretary@mini5280.org 
Diana Peterman  vicepresident@mini5280.org        Erik Wood                treasurer@mini5280.org 

 

 
Hello everyone!  This is by far my favorite time of year. We have 

had some snow, and the beautiful pictures of MINIs in front of 

snow -capped mountains have started to be posted. I love the 
feeling of the holidays in the air, and cannot wait to see what 

pictures and get to gethers everyone will come up this month!  
  

 

REMEMBER THAT THE  DUE DATE FOR NEWSLETTER 
SUBMISSIONS IS THE 1 ST OF THE MONTH. If I donôt get it, 

you wonôt see it! Please email all newsletter submissions, 
feedback, questions, and any ideas for the club to 

secretary@mini5280.org . 

 
 

ALISON HEISE  

MINI5280 Secretary  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
1. Welcome New Members, 2. Presidentôs 
Message, 3. Membership Info, 4. What Happened 
Last Month, 5. MINIs In The Moutains 2019, 6. Buy 
Me!, 7. MINI5280 Annual Food Drive, 8. Last Hour 
Poll, 9. MINItainment, 10. Upcoming Events, 11. 
Discount, 12. MINI5280 Merchandise  

 

 
 

1. Website: http://mini5280.org/ 
2. Facebook: MINI5280 
3. A Facebook place for members to MINI with 

each other: MINI5280 Social Hub 
4. Our national event: MINIS In the Mountains 

(MITM) 
5. Our members in the South: Southern 

Colorado MINIs (SOCOM) 
6. Our sister club: MiniCOW- Minis of 

Colorado and Wyoming 
7. A local classic Mini club: Minis of the 

Rockies (MOTR)  
8.  Our members even further South: PDUB 

MINIs 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Please welcome our new members :  
(Youôll get your welcome packet within a couple of weeks!) 

 

  Leyna Bencomo   Jon Hicks   Kate Vazansky  

 Jenn Fickes    Janie Mundy   Judy Wright    
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Presidentôs Message       
 

Hi everyone!   I hope you've had time to enjoy our fall season so far.  We've had some summer days, some 
winter days, and surprisingly, a few fall ones mixed in.  Welcome to Colorado!  Even with the crazy 

weather, we have still had several opportunities to get out and about this month.  I've had a lot of fun and 

have hardly had a couple mi nutes to stop and breathe it seems like.  But, things don't ever really slow 
down for MINI5280.   :)  

 
We are still in the planning stages for our "After the Holidays" Party in January. I'm currently looking for 

venues for that get together.  I hope you all wi ll be ready to get out and have some fun with us.  

 
We also have a charity drive scheduled on November 11th.   The Veteran's Day Drive/Food Drive is being 

organized by Ken Heise.  This is a great cause and we would love everyone to participate!  Look for detai ls 

on this event.  
 

Please remember, without you all, this club wouldn't be here!  Anyone can plan a drive or throw an idea 
out.  We love to see new places and adventure all over our beautiful state.  Don't be shy.  We don't bite! If 

you need help planning a dr ive, just ask.  There are a lot of very friendly, helpful people in our club.   That's 

one of the reasons why I am proud to be a member of MINI5280.  The people in this club are exceptional 
people.  

 
Thank you all for being a part of MINI5280!  

 

RHONDA JOHNSON  
president@mini5280.org   

 
 

 
 

Donate  
 

Make a tax deductible donation to MINI5280 to help with MITM expenses and set up 
the next administration for success to help keep the club going for you. 

 
 

***MEMBERSHIP INFO*** 
 

Use the links below from our website for information and direction about your membership: 

  

General Membership Info    Renewing Members 

 

New Membership     To Check Your Membership Expiration 

 

*Member packets are reserved for new members only. Select items included in the new member 
packets are available for purchase on our website. 

mailto:president@mini5280.org
http://mini5280.org/donate/
http://mini5280.org/membership/
http://mini5280.org/msr-renewing-member/
http://mini5280.org/msr-new-member/
http://mini5280.org/msr-help/
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What Happened Last Month      

 

Pop Up Drive  ï October 6 th , 2018  
BY RHONDA JOHNSON  (PICTURES 1 & 4 BY RHONDA JOHNSON AND 2 & 3 BY AMANDA MATTHEIS)  

 

 
 

What do you do when you find yourself with a free day?  You grab some 

MINI friends and head into the mountains of course!  After working to get 
things with Yalla Yalla situated, I found myself with a very rare, free 
Saturday.  I didn't want to miss one of the  final opportunities to take a quick 
drive up Squaw Pass before the snow hits for the winter.    
  

 
I threw a Pop Up Drive event out there on Facebook to see if anyone else 

had a free Saturday too.  THEY DID!  So, we met up at Red Rocks. It was a 
chilly mor ning, but never too cold to stand around and chit chat for a few 
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befo re we took off.  We were so surprised at how beautiful it was that 
day!  The fall leaves were stunning at every twist and turn in the road 
through Kittridge.  We also ran into some fog as we  climbed Squaw Pass, 
but that didn't hamper our adventurous spirit on our free Saturday.  We 
stopped to take some pictures by some amazing trees and then headed on 

up by the entrance to Mount Evans.  Towards the top we ran into some 
gorgeously snow - flocked t rees lining the road.    
 

 
 

We caravanned into Idaho Springs and went straight to Beau Jo's for some 
amazing pizza.  Great conversation all around the table made for a fun - filled 
day.  So glad you all had a free day to share!  
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Yalla Yalla  2018  ï October 20 th , 2018  
BY RHONDA JOHNSON  

 
 

 
 

Another Yalla Yalla  is in the books! I heard this year was a bit more 

challenging than last year, but not quite as hard as two years ago.  That's 
good!  We like challenging the adventurous members of MINI5280, but in a 
good way, of course.  The most challenging part of all, was  apparently 
leaving Red Rocks for some.  Yes, we did that on purpose.  Melissa and I now 
know our way around Red Rocks like the back of our hands, and some of 

the Yalla Yalla'ers do now as well .   
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Once out of Red Rocks, the route went through a few rea lly fun 
neighborhoods ;  up Lookout Mountain ;  over to a favorite MINI5280 sponsor, 
Ramos Law ;  and finally to Lions Park in Golden for some delicious Marco's 
Pizza and lots of prizes from MINI of Loveland.  The entire route was about 
50 miles long and took (if you knew where you were going) just under 2 

1/2 hours to drive.    
 
We started sending ever yone off into the unknown at 9:30 after answering 
their MINI Trivia correctly.  This proved harder for some, and I greeted 

several people multiple times in line.  Yes, I sent them to the back of the 
line if they answered incorrectly.    
 
Once out on their adv entures, we had two challenges lined up for 
everyone.  The first challenge was a parallel parking challenge.  Diana made 

the spaces a little small, but we are driving MINIs after all!  She did tell me 
later the best parker of the day was driving a Lexus SUV!  Really???  When 
our participants found the second activity spot at Ramos Law, a ring toss 
activity was waiting on them there. People threw very flimsy rings over hay 
bale minions!  Thanks Pinterest!    

 

 
 

One of the best  parts of organizing Yalla Yalla, besi des just exploring pretty 
new roads in the area, is coming up with the clues.  Random knowledge and 

a weird sense of humor helps tremendously here. This year, some of our 
favorites included:  

Tree people say come this way.  This was a tree in someone's front yard 

with faces carved in it.  

Storm the beach and turn.  Normandy Street of course!  
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Exit towards Marilyn.  Marilyn Monroe in a mural on the side of a building.  

MINIs may need lots of love, but they are never Found On Road Dead or Fix 
Or Repair Daily, Right?  Turn Right on Ford Street.  

Do you know the Muffler Man, the Muffler man, the Muffler man? Turn 
toward him.  He was a on a sign.   :)  

Winners this year included:  

Fastest Time -  $100 Gift Card to MINI of Loveland -  Rick Gonzales, 
Jonathan Souza, and Scott Davenport  

Most Points -  $50 Gift Card to MINI of Loveland -  Chris and Danielle Opp  

Slowest Time without opening envelope (but still getting there before we 
started giving away prizes!) -  $50 Gift Card to MINI of Loveland -  Jamie 
Shope  

Thank you all for com ing out and playing this year!   We had a great time 

organizing and listening to the stories as you all arrived!  
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MINIs In  The Moutains 2019      
 
What is it?  A national bi -annual event hosted by MINI5280 somewhere in 

the Colorado unknown. Itôs four days of awesome scenic driving, the best 

friends that anybody can have, dinners, cocktails, car wash, parade, car 

show, and for the early attendees a brew swap. And  moreéthereôs always 

more.  

Where have we been before?  Steamboat Springs, Snowmass Village, 

Avon, Winter Park, Copper Mountain  

Where weôre going next? Somewhere NEW!  

When are we going?  July 2019  

 

BUY ME!!!  
The badge, sticker and decal have historically only been available in new member packets, but you 

can now get them online on our website. Prices include shipping! http://mini5280.org/store/ 
 

       
 
 

         
 

http://mini5280.org/store/
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MINI5280 Annual Food  Drive      
BY KEN HEISE   

 

 
 
This yearôs MIN I5280 food drive is helping to fill The Colorado  Veterans 
Project food pantry. The Colorado Veterans Project is the largest food 
pantry  coordinator for the Veterans of Colorado. Their capstone food drive 
is the annual Memorial Day Ruck March/Run held in Castle Rock in May.   

 
The food bank is looking for the following items:  
 

Canned tuna     Rice 
Canned beans      Oatmeal  

Dried beans     Pasta  
Canned soups     Diced tomatoes   
Peanut Butter     Tomato sauce  
Nuts       Canned vegetables  

Canned chili     Cooking oils    
Trail mix      Flour  
 
You are not limited to just these items.  The only restriction is they ask no 
junk food be donated.  

 
Please start gathering up your donations and I will attempt to set up 
multiple times when I can collect them and take them over to The Colorado 
Veterans Project. The first collection date will be the drive on November 11, 

2018. Collections  will b e on going through the holiday party so you can 

donate more than once if you choose to do so.  

 
I would like to add a special thanks to Rob Bingham, President of The 
Colorado Veterans Project, for allowing MINI5280.org to help in providing 
much needed donat ions for our Colorado Veterans.  
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For more information on The Colorado Veterans Project, please visit the 
following site:  
 
www.ColoradoVeteransProject.org   
 

*Logo used with permission.  
 

Last Hour Poll               
BY DIANA PETERMAN   

 
 
This monthôs last hour poll question on our Facebook page MINI5280 Social 
Hub was inspired by my Escort radar detector. I have mine sitting on my 
dashboard fulltime; not because I necessarily ñneedò it, but because thereôs 

no room for it in the glovebox. It registers a lot of false alarms, but itôs also 
come in handy a few times on the highway. In any case, it got me 
wondering who else in the club has one and what their experiences were so 
I asked and Iôm really surprised that the majority of respondents donôt have 

one. I definitely know a few of you who could use one, too!  
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

No - 54 MINIacs
79%

Yes- 14 MINIacs
21%

DO YOU HAVE A RADAR DETECTOR?

http://www.coloradoveteransproject.org/

